

Derwent Vale Newsletter

This certificate is awarded to Class 4 for highest attendance this week.

(97.14%)

Check out our website: www.derwentvale.cumbria.sch.uk



Friday 8th June 2018

NUT FREE SCHOOL

- PLEASE DO NOT PARK IN THE BUS LANE OR ALONG THE TOP WHERE THERE ARE DOUBLE YELLOW LINES. CARS WILL BE DAMAGED. DO NOT PARK ON THE ZEBRA CROSSING
- Several cars have been damaged in the carpark recently -PLEASE DRIVE CAREFULLY.
- ATTENDANCE: 0 children were late this week. Well done everyone!
- Pupils arriving late will have to miss playtime so please ensure your child is at school at 8.45am
- We have cases of HEADLICE in school. Please check your child's and families hair and treat accordingly

ATTENDANCE

School attendance this week

96.52% FANTASTIC!



Our Local Authority target is 96% Appointments should be made after 3pm

School starts at 8:45

11th Y1 Phonics week

Choir 12.30pm

12th Y6 Science SATs

NO TENNIS - This has finished

13th Hawse End residential Y4-6

After school clubs 3-4pm

14th Y1.2 Kinder cricket

Events coming up

18.6.18 Sports day 9.15am

27-29.6.18 Glasgow residential Y3

3.7.18 Reserve sports day 9.15am

4.7.18 Summer Fair 2-4pm

5.7.18 Whole school cinema trip Sherlock Gnomes

9.7.18 Y3-6 performance 1.30/6.00

10.7.18 Y3-6 performance 6.00

12.7.18 Governors meeting 5.30pm

19.7.18 Y6 and staff leavers assembly 1.30pm

20.7.18 Finish for Summer 1.30pm

FUNDRAISERS - SUMMER FAIR

Fundraisers are asking for donations of good as new toys, bottles and raffle prizes. All donations gratefully received.

FUNDRAISERS

The fundraisers have booked to take the whole school to the cinema to see Sherlock Gnomes as a treat for all the children 5.7.18

AMAZING!!!!!!!!!!!!

<u>Safeguarding</u> Cumbria Local Children's Safeguarding Board (LSCB). Concerns about the wellbeing of any child information can be found at http://cumbrialscb.com Tel: 0333 240 1727

Star of the Week

This week Star of the Week
has been awarded to
Greyson and Lola E from Class 1,
Destiny-J and Hari from Class 2,
Hannah and Graceyleighfrom Class 3,
Harvey and Kaitlyn from Class 4,
Paul from Class 5
Well done everyone!

<u>UNIFORM ORDERS</u> TO BE HANDED IN WITH MONEY
BEFORE 29.6.18. TO ENSURE DELIVERY BEFORE THE END
OF TERM. ORDERS CAN BE MADE AT ANYTIME USING THE
ONLINE SYSTEM – SEE REVERSE FOR INFORMATION

Keeping up with the children in maths

Following the very successful 'Phonics' and 'Keeping up with your children in english' course, we are now offering 'Keeping up with your children in maths'. Starts 20th June. 1-3pm for 5 weeks. Parents who have attended the other courses have really enjoyed them and got a lot out of them. Please contact the office to sign up.

"Strive for 5" reading challenge.

Please remember that the Summer term STRIVE FOR 5 prize of a WATER FIGHT is a whole term prize so keep on reading to ensure you can join in the fun!!!!!!!







NURSERY SEPTEMBER 2018 NEW DATES!!!!!

Children born between 1.9.15 - 31.12.15 are eligible to start Nursery in September 2018. Details and application forms from the school office. 30 hours free available if eligible.

DERWENT VALE PRIMARY AND NURSERY SCHOOL - ACHIEVING TOGETHER

NOTICEBOARD





Saturday 16th June

Great Clifton Village Hall 3.30pm – 5.30pm

Fun church for families Come and join us!

(If you are under 16 please remember to bring an adult with you!)



Free School Meals Clothing Grant Online Application.

For a quicker, more efficient service check out www.cumbria.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals

Derwent Vale Primary and Nursery School are now offering: **Up to 30 hours of free childcare for working parents of 3 and 4 year olds** Ask at the office for more information

Apply now at: www.childcarechoices.gov.uk HMRC help line number: 0300 123 4097

IMPORTANT

From the 16th April increase in dinner money. Nursery £1.40 per day - £7.00 per week Y3-6 £2.20 per day - £11.00 per week Reception, Y1 and Y2 will continue to receive Universal Free School Meals

CONCERN

It has come to our attention through discussion with the children that many of them are playing online games and computer games which are inappropriate for their age. Not only are children playing these inappropriate games they are then coming in to school, discussing them and reenacting them!

Grand Theft Auto and Call of Duty are 18+ games Fortnite is not suitable for persons under 12. Some of these games may appear fine on first glance but as players get further in to the games they are exposed to portals to chat rooms where there is no safeguarding. Please protect your children from violence, inappropriate language, sexualised behaviours and links to unknown persons by knowing what they are doing on their computers and not breaking the law by allowing access to age limited games. There are limits on these for good reason!